L I A I S O N        R E P O R T
to the Electric Machinery Committee
from the Power System Relay Committee


The Power System Relay Committee (PSRC) convenes three meetings a year away from the IEEE PES Annual Meeting during January, May and September.  The most recent meeting was convened in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, from May 11-14, 2009.  The next meeting will be held in Arlington, Texas, from September 14-17, 2009.  The main items of interest to the Electric Machinery Committee (EMC) are the activities of Subcommittee J:  The Rotating Machinery Protection Subcommittee (RMPS).  The Chair is W. K. A. Stephan and the Vice-Chair is M. Yalla.  Working Group (WG) items are as follows:

J2.
The Protection Considerations for Combustion Gas Turbine Static Starting WG is Chaired by Mike Reichard.  It was established in 2005 and the output will be a Subcommittee Report to be completed in 2009.  Revisions are in progress and more material will be added on differential protection during start-up and normal operation.
J8.  The Generator Tutorial Revision WG is Chaired by Michael Thompson.  It was established in 2007 and the output will be a Tutorial to be completed in the future.  The project will be performed in two steps.  The PSRC will make a special publication that will appear on the PSRC website to be followed by an eight hour tutorial presentation.  This document in currently in the peer-review phase.
J9.
Jon Gardell Chairs the Motor Bus Transfer WG.  It was formed in 2006 and a Transactions Paper is planned for some time in the future.  Field testing and data acquisition is planned for the TVA Paradise Plant.  There are plans to install monitoring equipment during the first half of 2009.  The equipment is designed to capture normal switching events but there is some discussion about staging some transfers.
J10. Prem Kumar is the Chair of the Guide for AC Motor Protection, established in 2007.  Revision is in progress.  Additions will include cross referencing fault types with applicable protection functions.  Coordination with information in the IEEE Buff Book is required.
JTF3. Joe Uchiyama Chairs the NERC Generator Protection Response WG.  It was created in 2007 to create a special report. This report is to specifically address issues from the 2003 Blackout. There are some questions as to what provides system backup and what provides generator backup.  Some items being considered are the coordination of the 51V function of the generator protection versus the 50/51 function of the transmission system.  This extends to the 51T and 51TG of the GSU versus 50/51G of the transmission system.
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